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7 February 2024
[bookmark: _Hlk49410471]Dear kindergarten families,
BASE ASSESSMENTS IN KINDERGARTEN
Today your child is bringing home a pamphlet containing information about BASE (formerly PIPS - Performance Indicators in Primary Schools). 
BASE is a one-on-one teacher /student assessment conducted in a supportive environment in terms 1 and 4 and is an integral part of the teaching and learning cycle in kindergarten. The intent of BASE assessment is to assess early reading, phonics and numeracy skills of students in their first year of school.
BASE provides an indication of individual student needs in early literacy and numeracy development.  The assessment predicts future performance and assists teachers to identify students who might benefit from early intervention or extension programs. The final assessment provides information on how well students have progressed during the year relative to their starting point. Schools use this data to monitor and revise their teaching programs in the next year of schooling. The BASE assessment is different from other assessments as the focus is not solely on what the student knows and can answer correctly, but how the student goes about determining the answers.
Our Chapman Primary kindergarten students will be undergoing their BASE assessments in weeks 3 and 4 from 12 to 23 February 2024.
Individual student reports using BASE results will be provided to parents. Parents and carers are encouraged to discuss their child's progress with teachers, establishing a partnership that supports their child's future learning.
If you require any further information about BASE, you can contact your child’s classroom teacher or visit the website at https://www.education.uwa.edu.au/base. If you wish to speak with staff about BASE, please do not hesitate to contact the front office to arrange an appointment on 02 6142 2400 or via email at Chapmanps.info@ed.act.edu.au.
Yours sincerely
Belinda Bacon
Deputy Principal, Executive Early Years and Learning HQ 
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